STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF ZAMBIA AT THE 28TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(13 November 2017, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, 
Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Zambia to the UPR process. We thank the Honourable Minister for the presentation of a comprehensive report.
2. We welcome the adoption of a new progressive Constitution, which seeks to improve the protection of human rights. We also note with appreciation, Zambia’s efforts to enhance women’s rights particularly the enactment of the Gender Equity and Equality Act and the ratification of the SADC Protocol on Gender and Development.
3. We recognise the challenges that still persist in Zambia, particularly in the areas of  child marriage; child labour; protracted pre-trial detentions; high infant mortality rate; and high levels of poverty. 
4. In view of these concerns, Botswana makes two recommendations;

i. Take measures to strengthen efforts in the reduction of infant and child mortality, including through focusing on preventive measures and treatment, improved nutrition and a structured vaccination process;
ii. Ratify the Optional Protocol on the Involvement of Children in Armed Conflict, and on the Sale of Children, Child prostitution and Child Pornography
5. We wish Zambia a successful review outcome.

I thank you, Mr. President!
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